CITY OF WATFORD CITY

CITY COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING

February 20, 2014
Minutes of the special city council meeting held February 20, 2014 at 4:00 p.m. at the Civic Center.  Present were Mayor Brent Sanford and Council Members Justin Voll, Randy Samuelson, Doug Bolken, Kris Pacheco and Shane Homiston. Absent was Marty Mulder. Also present were City Planner Curt Moen, City Attorney Wyatt Voll and City Auditor Peni Peterson.  President Voll called the special meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  
Mayor Sanford arrived at 4:10 p.m.

Council Member Voll moved to approve the First Reading on Amending Chapter XVII, Article 1 – Relating to Montana-Dakota Electric Limited Franchise.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried unanimously.
Council Member Bolken moved to approve the First Reading on Amending Chapter XIII, Article 1 – Montana-Dakota Natural Gas Unlimited.  Motion seconded by Council Member Voll and carried unanimously.  
Council Member Bolken moved to approve the First Reading on Amending Chapter XVII, Article 2 – Relating to McKenzie Electric Limited Franchise.  Motion seconded by Council Member Samuelson and carried unanimously.
Reviewed a letter received from Hunter’s Run, LLC regarding electricity to their development.  Council advised them to contact their service provider to discuss their developments electrical needs.  

Council Member Bolken moved to approve Advanced Engineering to start the planning process of special assessment districts (water, sewer, streets, parking) in the Fox Hills Subdivision.  Motion seconded by Council Member Samuelson and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Pacheco, Voll, Samuelson, Homiston, and Bolken; nays: none. 

Council Member Voll moved to approve JLG Architects, Inc. to prepare a Statement of Qualifications for the proposed City Event Center.  Motion seconded by Council Member Homiston and carried by the following roll call vote: Samuelson, Bolken, Pacheco, Homiston, and Voll; nays: none. 
Reviewed a Land Exchange Agreement from Black Gold Development, LLC for city property north of the golf course. It was the consensus of the council to proceed. City Planner Moen and City Attorney Voll will work with Black Gold Development to finalize paperwork and have it ready for the March council meeting.  
Reviewed a letter drafted by Mayor Sanford to the NDDOT regarding a Long Range Transportation Plan Update.  The city is requesting funding from NDDOT to assist in the plan update.  The cost for this study would be $250,000. The City of Watford City and McKenzie County would each contribute $25,000 towards the local match requirements for the study.  Council Member Samuelson moved to approve sending the request to the NDDOT.  Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Pacheco, Homiston, Samuelson, Voll, and Bolken; ayes: none.  

Council Member Voll moved to approve Peni Peterson, Aaron Mitchell, and Kylee Roff as signers on the First International Bank & Trust Credit Card.  Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Samuelson, Homiston, Bolken, Pacheco, and Voll; nays: none.  

Discussion was held regarding having a council member on either the McKenzie County Water Resource Board or the WAWS Board.  No action was taken. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:13 p.m.  These minutes are published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1.  
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